ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

SPECIAL SESSION

August 15, 2012

I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:18 PM.  Members in attendance were Dawne Swank, Jon Parsons, Kaleena Thompson, Tehmina Haider, Jerry Kauffeld, and Denise Joy.  BJ Henry, EHS Assistant Principal, was also in attendance.  Mr. Smallwood welcomed Mrs. Kaleena Thompson to the Council.  Ms. Thompson attended new member SBDM training in Bardstown on August 8th and 9th.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 12-05 – Jon Parsons made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Dawne Swank seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: The council reviewed the July 24, 2012 Special Session minutes.  ORDER 12-06 – Jon Parsons made a motion to accept the July 24, 2012 Special Session minutes.  Tehmina Haider seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
D.  Public Comment: None. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the June and July financial reports and the June and July activity budgets, dated June 1-30, 2012 and July 1-31, 2012 respectively, submitted by Martha Moreman, EHS bookkeeper.  The Council once again discussed ways to reduce duplication costs.  Several suggestions were made including instituting separate copy codes for the CCR period and eliminating providing a copy of the Course Selection Manual for every student.  ORDER 12-07 – Dawne Swank made a motion to accept the June and July financial reports and the June and July activity budgets.  Tehmina Haider seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT: 

A. Triumph Program and Practice ACT Date: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the Practice ACT test will be administered to all juniors on August 22, 2012.  Ms. Swank and Ms. Henry discussed the Triumph program, the current ACT prep program used by EHS.  They also talked about other ACT prep programs that are rated higher than the Triumph, including the Grocket program, and the fact that many of the programs they have researched are much more expensive than the Triumph program.  
III. OLD BUSINESS: 
A.  Policy 2.01 – Instructional Practices – 2nd Reading: Consensus was reached to accept the second reading of Policy 2.01.  Final reading for the adoption of this policy will take place at the September meeting.  
B. Policy 2.07 – Cheating – 2nd Reading:  The Council approved, by consensus, the 2nd reading of this policy and final reading for adoption will take place at the August SBDM Council meeting.   

IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Anti-Bullying Program – August 27th @ 9 AM:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Operation Mojo, the program that will be presented on this date, is the premier anti-bullying program in the nation and promotes a positive supportive culture to reduce the occurrence of bullying.  CCR will be moved to the 2nd period time slot on this date. 
B. PALS Program:  Ms. Henry discussed this program with the Council.  It was started two years ago and pairs EHS students with preschool students.  We have 11 students participating in the PALS program this year.  The program teaches our students the importance of building relationships with the preschoolers and provides a learning experience outside the typical classroom setting. 
C. Book Buddy Program with Panther Academy:  Ms. Henry shared the concept of this program with the Council which basically allows our students to go to Panther Academy to read to the preschool students.  There are scheduling issues that need to be worked out since the best time for our students to go would be during the CCR period and the preschool has lunch during that time period. 

D. GRREC Training: Mr. Smallwood discussed GRREC training dates and topics.  ACT Quality Core/EOC training will be held on September 6th and the focus will be on designing assessment items, discussing classroom strategies to help students successfully answer multiple choice and constructed response questions, and scaffolding assessment tasks to increase rigor and relevance.     Lisa Page, Cathy Booker, and Donnie Swiney will represent EHS at this training.  Mr. Smallwood, Kim Black, and Rhonda Wilson will attend the GRREC training on September 7th, which is a two-session training, one session being a Quality Core End-of-Course Educator’s Resources Training and the second session a Quality Core End-of-Course Data Interpretation Training. 
E. GRREC ISLN and Content Network Dates: Mr. Smallwood shared the ISLN and Content Network Dates for 2012-2013.  

F. Fall Activity Pep Rally – Friday, August 17th:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that CCR will move to the end of the day on this date to accommodate the Fall Activity Pep Rally.  The members and coaches of all of the EHS fall sports, the band, and cheerleading will be introduced during this time and spirit-building contests will take place.  Lunch will be eaten during 5th period.   
V. PERSONNEL: 
A. Assistant Beta Club Sponsor: Mr. Smallwood reported that Ms. Stephanie Dow has volunteered for this position. 
B. Y-Club Sponsor (KYA and KUNA):  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that he is still searching for someone to take this position.  He also stated that, without a sponsor, we would be unable to offer our students the opportunity to participate in KYA and KUNA.  
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Regular Session is scheduled for September 5, 2012 at 4:15 PM in the EHS library.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 12-08 –Dawne Swank made the motion for the council to adjourn at 4:55 p.m.  Tehmina Haider seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
